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Department of the Lottery

Presentation of the department’s financial statements
Cynthia “Marcy” Jackson, CFO, Department of the Lottery, presented
the department’s financial statements.

Presentation of the Auditor General’s audit of the department’s financial

statements
Kathryn Walker, Audit Manager with the Office of the Auditor General,
presented their audit of the Lottery’s financial statements.

Dennis Harmon, Deputy Secretary of the Department of the Lottery,
responded to questions relating to the audit findings.




Committee Summary
Joint Legislative Auditing Committee Meeting
February 1, 2010

Presentation of OPPAGA’s review of the department
Sabrina Hartley, Chief Legislative Analyst with OPPAGA, presented
OPPAGA’s reports (Nos. 10-16 and 10-17) on the Department of the
Lottery.

Dennis Harmon, Deputy Secretary of the Department of the Lottery,
responded to questions relating to OPPAGA’s reviews.

Senator Diaz de la Portilla, Vice Chair, requested the Lottery issues be
continued at the next committee meeting.

Senator Wise moved that the Committee direct the Auditor General and
OPPAGA to conduct the audit of the Department of the Lottery for the
2009-10 fiscal year. The Auditor General would be responsible for the
financial statements, internal control and compliance issues. The
Auditor General may also use his discretion to include operational
topics. OPPAGA would develop recommendations to enhance the
earning capability of the Lottery and to improve the efficiency of the
department’s operations.

The motion passed without objection.
Presentation of Auditor General Report No. 2010-062, Summary Report of
Information Technology Audit Findings - Information Technology Audit

Jon Ingram, Audit Manager with the Office of the Auditor General, presented
the audit findings to the Committee.

Senator Wise moved to rise.




